GM213



EXECUTIVE CHAMBERS

HONOLULU

LINDA LINGLE GOVERNOR

February 5, 2010

The Honorable Colleen Hanabusa, President and Members of the Senate Twenty-Fifth State Legislature State Capitol, Room 409 Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813

Dear Sirs and Mesdames:

In accordance with the provisions of Article V, Section 6, of the Hawai'i State Constitution, I have the honor to submit herewith for your consideration and confirmation, the following nomination to the **HEALTH PLANNING Council**, **Kaua'i Subarea**:

Kathleen A. Clark

Term to Expire: 6/30/2010

Sincerely,

LINDA LINGLE

LINDA LINGLE GOVERNOR OF HAWAII



In reply, please refer to: File:

Senate Committee on Health

GM 213, GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE TO THE HEALTH PLANNING COUNCIL, KAUA'I SUBAREA

Testimony of Chiyome Leinaala Fukino, M.D. Director of Health

March 5, 2010; 2:45 p.m.

- 1 Department's Position: The Department of Health supports the nomination and confirmation of
- 2 Kathleen A. Clark to the Kauai County Subarea Health Planning Council.
- 3 Fiscal Implications: None.
- 4 **Purpose and Justification:** The purpose is for the consideration and confirmation to the Kauai County
- 5 Suaberea Health Planning Council, Gubernatorial Nominee, Kathleen A. Clark. Ms. Clark is the
- 6 President and Chief Executive Officer at Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She also serves on the Kauai Rural
- 7 Health Board and Kauai Economic Development Board.
- We ask for your support in the confirmation of Kathleen Clark to the Kauai County Subarea
- 9 Health Planning Council.



Gary K. Heu Administrative Assistant

John Isobe
Executive Assistant

COUNTY OF KAUA'I

TESTIMONY OF THE COUNTY OF KAUA'I OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON HEALTH

TWENTY-FIFTH LEGISLATURE REGULAR SESSION OF 2010

March 5, 2010 2:45 p.m.

TESTIMONY ON **GM 213 and GM 214**, RELATING TO GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE KATHLEEN A. CLARK, TO THE KAUA'I SUBAREA HEALTH PLANNING COUNCIL

TO THE HONORABLE DAVID Y. IGE, CHAIR, AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE:

My name is Bernard P. Carvalho, Jr., Mayor, providing testimony in support of Gubernatorial Nominee Kathleen A. Clark to the Kaua'i Subarea Health Planning Council (Council).

Ms. Clark is being nominated to serve on the Council for the terms ending June 30, 2010 and June 30, 2014. She is well respected in the community for her leadership and knowledge in the health care field as she currently is the President/CEO of Wilcox Health Center.

Ms. Clark provides a broad perspective on health planning and is an asset to this Council . She continues to demonstrate her willingness to serve the community through volunteering to serve on this State Council.

I consider it an honor to have Ms. Clark serve in this capacity and represent the County of Kaua'i.

Mahalo nui for your consideration and the opportunity to present testimony on this confirmation.